Tongland & Ringford Community Council

Dear Mr Swift,

On 8th Jan 2019, Tongland & Ringford CC determined that public opinion exists to support a review of the Tongland to Kendoon High Voltage network cable routing.

It is felt the full length of the KTR project should be subject to underground methods because the local and regional economy is heavily dependent upon a particular type of tourism that attracts people who value natural views, horizons, and woodlands. Our scenic amenity will be considerably impacted by Scottish Power Energy Network’s proposal to adopt steel towers and cables above ground at increased height and with greater cable density in the skyline.

The view is expressed that it is preferable to convey the conductors by insulated methods underground for various reasons including: the greater aesthetic contribution to landscape within the community council area already detrimentally affected by an enlarged switching & transformer yard, the potential health benefits of a reduction in the smell of ionised air otherwise emitted around open conductors particularly in the vicinity of the residential settlement at Tongland, and the general reduction in network reliance upon raised steel tower structures carrying cables which are thought to be more vulnerable to lightning strikes.

We therefore support the objectives of Galloway Without Pylons and ask that Scottish Power Energy Networks examines options to bury cables underground.

Sincerely yours,

